
NOTICE TO BULLETIN BOARD USERS

It  has  been  reported  to  Apple  Computer,  Inc.  that  a  copy  of  portions  of  its 
copyrighted source code to Color Quickdraw, which were stolen, has been posted to 
some electronic bulletins boards.  This is to notify all users of this Bulletin Board that 
Apple's source code is copyrighted, contains valuable trade secrets and is protected 
from unauthorized use or disclosure by law.  Any copies placed on electronic bulletin 
boards were obtained illegally, without Apple's consent or authorization.  Any copying or 
use  of  Apple's  source  code  constitutes  willful  copyright  infringement  and  knowing 
possession of stolen property, and a may result in both civil and criminal penalties.

Apple has directed its legal department to pursue remedies against anyone who 
makes unauthorized use of Apple's source code.  If you have any information regarding 
unauthorized use of Apple source code, please contact Ken Moore at Apple Computer, 
Inc.
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